Agenda Report



2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way Viera, FL 32940

Consent

F.24. 10/22/2024

Subject:

Requisition of Fiscal Year 2025 Budget - Brevard County Sheriff's Office

Fiscal Impact:

Dept/Office:

Brevard County Sheriff's Office

Requested Action:

It is requested that the Board of County Commissioners approve the requisition of one-twelfth of the Fiscal Year 2025 budgeted funds at the first Board of County Commissioners' meeting in October 2024, and one-sixth of the budget in January 2025, and equipment (capital) budget.

Summary Explanation and Background:

Per Florida Statute 30.50(1): The Sheriff shall requisition and the Board of County Commissioners shall pay him or her, at the first meeting in October of each year, and each month thereafter, one-twelfth of the total amount budgeted for the office; provided, that at the first meeting in January of each year, the Board shall, at the request of the Sheriff, pay one-sixth of the total appropriated, and one-twelfth each month thereafter, which payments shall be not more than the total appropriation. Provided further that any part of the amount budgeted for equipment shall be paid at any time during the year upon the request of the Sheriff.

Contact:

Mr. Brett Carman, BCSO Chief Financial Officer

Phone/Email: (321) 264-5206/ brett.carman@bcso.us mailto:brett.carman@bcso.us

Clerk to the Board Instructions:



FLORIDA'S SPACE COAST

Kimberly Powell, Clerk to the Board, 400 South Street • P.O. Box 999, Titusville, Florida 32781-0999

Telephone: (321) 637-2001 Fax: (321) 264-6972 Kimberly Powell@brevardclerk.us



October 23, 2024

Honorable Wayne Ivey Brevard County Sheriff 700 Park Avenue Titusville, FL 32780

Attn: Brett Carman, BCSO Chief Financial Officer

Dear Sheriff Ivey:

Re: Item F.24., Requisition of Fiscal Year 2025 Budget – Brevard County Sheriff's Office

The Board of County Commissioners, in regular session on October 22, 2024, approved the requisition of one-twelfth of the Fiscal Year 2025 budgeted funds at the first Board meeting in October 2024, one-sixth of the budget in January 2025, and equipment (capital) budget.

Your continued cooperation is always appreciated.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

RACHEL M. SADOFF, CLERK

Kimberly Powell, Clerk to the Board

/tr

CC:

Finance Budget